
 
    ​  OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT  

 440 North Broad Street 
  Philadelphia, PA 19130 

William R. Hite, Jr., Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
 
March 13, 2020 
 
Dear School District of Philadelphia Families, 
 
The School District of Philadelphia announced today the closure of all schools for a 
two-week period, beginning Monday, March 16, 2020, through Friday, March 27, 2020.  
 
Though the the School District of Philadelphia still does NOT have any suspected 
or confirmed cases of COVID-19 (coronavirus) in schools or offices​, this closure 
has become necessary a​s neighboring counties where many SDP employees reside 
are asked to self-quarantine. This is creating a significant staffing challenge for our 
schools. ​No students will report to school during this two-week period. During this time, 
every District school will be deep cleaned before the return of students and staff. 
Further communication will be sent to families throughout this period to keep them 
updated regarding next steps. 
 
While the implications and details of a two-week closure are still being worked out, 
students have been encouraged to take home with them any supplies, personal 
belongings, medications, and other materials they will need during the closure.  
 
We realize the hardship that a districtwide closure of our public schools may cause our 
families. The School District is working closely with the Office of Emergency 
Management and the Philadelphia Department of Public Health to develop an action 
plan to, as much as possible, maintain the critical support services our schools provide 
to students and families. Please visit ​www.philasd.org​ for an updated list of services 
provided throughout the city, including meals and recreational opportunities. 
 
For the latest information on this evolving situation, please visit 
www.philasd.org/coronaviru​s​. We will continue to keep you informed as plans progress. 
Thank you for your flexibility during this difficult time. Please stay safe. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
William R. Hite Jr., Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
The School District of Philadelphia 

http://www.philasd.org/
http://www.philasd.org/coronavirus

